
April Meeting - Minutes 

Meeting opened at 6:37pm  

Michelle Shamama and Stacy Linn  

Approval requested of the March Meeting Minutes. Approved by Jenn Vulpis and seconded 
by Ms. Bevon.   

 

Principal’s Report: (Given by Mr. Nicolette)  

• On the 12th and 13th of May, the 8th grade will take their math exams 
• On the 14th while they're in testing mode, 8th grade will be taking the State 

science exam. 
• May 8th - There'll be another parent teacher conference. 
• There is an 8th grade trip to 6 flags Great Adventure on May 16th. 
• We're having our band end of the Year band concert our spring band concert 

on May 19th  
• May 26th - Memorial Day school is closed. 
• May 29th- they are officially opening the Carol Pino learning farm. That's 

behind PS 312. That's been almost 10 to 12 years in the making year finally 
opened. And it's going to be very nice. We are probably going to do a lot of 
work in conjunction with them. We've already had trips scheduled for some 
of the classes this year, and we're trying to collaborate with them and try to 
establish a continual. 

• May 30th – Drama department will be hold it production of The Wizard of Oz .  
• At the end of next week, sometime next week, we are going to do a 7th grade 

high school night, so that 7th grade parents can start to get their feet wet and 
get an understanding of how the high school application process works for 
next year when they're 8th graders 

Treasurer’s Report- Read by Lidia Esposito- To see a copy a request can be 
made at roymannpta@gmail.com 

President Report:  
• We’re collecting the yearbook ads for business and dedication. So, we're 

doing pretty good with the ads. If you're sending an ad, whether it be a 
business or whether it be an ad for your child  

• PTA will be giving Ice cream to the students as a reward for the ELA/MATH 
test.  



 

• If you sent an ad Mr. Amari will at some point send you back confirmation. If 
you don't hear from him after this week, send an email out to him. Same 
address to the teacheramari@gmail.com. 

• School apparel is still available, but even the low quantity items will not be 
replaced until Sept of 2026/2026 school year. Anyone wanting to purchase 
apparel for next year can message the PTA at roymannpta@gmail.com with 
an apparel order. If it’s not in stock, we will fill it in September.  

Nominating Committee: Jenn Vulpis and Karolan Henry  

• We are going over the nominations and how things are going to work moving 
forward. Election update, since we had parents requesting that the elections 
were closed right before the vacation, and we went on spring break. They 
needed a little more time to nominate themselves. So, due to this, we have 
decided that we are going to have open elections on May 20th at 6:30 pm 

•  If you want to nominate yourself on that day you must be present, so you 
must attend that meeting on May 20th.  

• On May 20th, you can nominate yourself from the floor. Position available are 
President, Recording Secretary, the Treasurer, Vice President, corresponding 
secretary, Parliamentarian and Sergeant at Arms. 

• Presentation of candidates who nominated themselves via form:  
Charmaine Dixon for president and Caitlin O’Neill for Recording Secretary.  
 
With that the nominating committee finish their portion of meeting.  
They turn it over Lidia Esposito- PTA President.  
 
Lidia closes the meeting. 2 Motions to close by Karolan Henry and seconded 
by Stacy Linn. The meeting officially closed at 8:15pm  
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